

# CITY OF VAUGHAN REPORT NO. 7 OF THE AGE-FRIENDLY VAUGHAN ADVISORY COMMITTEE

For consideration by the Committee of the Whole of the City of Vaughan on October 22, 2024

The Age-Friendly Vaughan Advisory Committee met at 3:33 p.m., on September 30, 2024, in the Woodbridge Room (242/243). The following members were present at the meeting:

#### **Members Present**

Regional Councillor Mario Ferri, Chair Gerry O'Connor, Vice Chair Giuseppina Di Luciano Marina Di Battista Councillor Rosanna De Francesca Randi Lopatin

#### **Also Present**

Mubina Jaffer, The Abilities Centre Whitby, Thornhill Woods, Vaughan

### **Staff Present**

Adam Mobbs, Recreation Manager, Community Centres, Recreation Services Leigha King, Program and Project Coordinator, Recreation Services Susan Teicht, Communications Specialist, Client Services, Corporate and Strategic Communications

Joanne Wood, Recreation Supervisor, Community Development & Planning, Recreation Services

Stella Martinella, EA to Regional Councillor Ferri

Andrew Abballe, Council Research Assistant (Ferri)

Iulia Negutoiu, Administrative Services Representative, Recreation Services Stephen O'Sullivan, AV Tech.

John Britto, Legislative Specialist, Office of the City Clerk

The following items were dealt with:

## 1. GROWING TOGETHER: VAUGHAN COMMUNITY SPACES PLAN

The Age-Friendly Vaughan Advisory Committee advises Council:

- 1) That the presentation by Melanie Taylor, MJMA Architecture and Design, Liberty Street, Toronto, was received; and
- 2) That the comments from the Committee were received.

# 2. <u>SHIVI DARUBRA – RESIGNATION</u>

The Age-Friendly Vaughan Advisory Committee advises Council:

1) That the resignation of Shivi Darubra was received.

## 3. NEW BUSINESS – OCTOBER 28, 2024, MEETING

The Age-Friendly Vaughan Advisory Committee advises Council:

1) That the Committee agreed that the October 28, 2024, Age-Friendly Vaughan Advisory Committee meeting will be held in-person at City Hall.

The foregoing matter was brought to the attention of the Committee by Regional Councillor Mario Ferri, Chair.

The meeting adjourned at 4:40 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Regional Councillor Mario Ferri, Chair